

Governor

MARY T. BASSETT, M.D., M.P.H. Commissioner KRISTIN M. PROUD
Acting Executive Deputy Commissioner

December 2, 2021

Brianna Scharf
Division of Environmental Remediation
NYS Department of Environmental Conservation
625 Broadway, Albany, NY 12233

Re: Shutdown Test Report

Former SCM-Cortlandville Site #712006 Cortlandville, Cortland County

Dear Brianna Scharf:

I reviewed the Shutdown Test Report (Report) dated September 16, 2021 for the above referenced site. I understand that the pumping system was shutdown to assess groundwater conditions at the site during non-pumping conditions. It was determined that monitoring wells MW-5s/d, MW-6 and MW-8 are not within the radius of influence of the recovery well when the pumping system is on. In addition, there were no changes in groundwater contaminant concentrations and no exceedances observed with the pumping system being off. As a result, the Report recommends that the groundwater treatment system be off except when required for the building's air conditioning system.

Based on my review, I have no-health related comments and defer the recommendation to shut down the groundwater pumping system to the NYSDEC. If you have any questions, please contact me at (518) 402-0443.

Sincerely,

Steven G. Berninger

Bureau of Environmental Exposure Investigation

Center for Environmental Health

ec:

S. McLaughlin / W. Kuehner / e-File

J. Strepelis – NYSDOH CRO

M. Ryan – CCHD

S. Edwards / S. Saucier – NYSDEC Central Office

G. Priscott - NYSDEC Region 7